2013 PCSAR OHV Poker Run “Rules of the Road”

1. Registration:  You may pre-register by mail as indicated on the Registration Form.   You may also 

register at the event.   Cash or check and this year we can take credit cards.  You can locate registration information on our website: www.plumassar.org/activities.html
2. This is a Poker Run, not a race.   Riders seen exhibiting unsafe operation of OHVs will be 

disqualified from prize money and may be asked to leave the event.   It’s all about enjoying the day 

and the breathtaking scenery of the northern Sierra, not hot-dogging in front of your buds. 

3. Clothing:   Mountain weather is unpredictable. Bring layers so you can be ready for a wide range of 

temperatures.   It can rain (or snow) at high altitudes, even in August, so bring your foul weather gear 

with you even if you don’t have to put it on. 

4. Safety:   Make sure you have a helmet, eye protection, gloves and any other pads or protective 

equipment you usually ride with. 

5. What else to bring:  Don’t forget your camera, sunscreen, snacks, water and binoculars. 

6. Lodging:   A variety of RV parks, campsites and lodging are available in the Quincy area.   See our 

website for more information. 

7. Food:   We are not allowed to serve food on site for this event under our permit, but there are many 

restaurants in Quincy within just a few minutes of the Start/Finish line.   If this event creates the 

interest we are hoping for, then we will work a barbeque (off-site) into the Poker Run next year (2014). 

8. Check-in and start time:   Your start time will depend on how early you check in on the Saturday 

morning of the Poker Run at the Start/Finish line.   Groups consisting of 2-4 riders will be released at 

5-10 minute intervals to try to keep dust to a minimum.   The first riders will leave the Start/Finish line 

at 8 am.   There will be no early check-in before 7 am Saturday morning.   Sign-ups, check-ins and 

starts will end at 1 pm.   Parking is first-come, first-served around the Start/Finish area and fun track. 

9. Right-of-Way:   Keep right whenever rounding a corner or approaching another rider headed your 

way.   Rule of Thumb: bigger vehicles always have the right-of-way, and that includes cars and 

trucks.   Safety is our primary concern. 

10. Off-Roading:   Riders must keep their OHVs on existing roadways during this event.   The 

organizers are working hard to find a place for this type of event in our National Forests, and tearing 

up meadows or hill-climbing off-road won’t help our cause.   Keep all vehicles on the roads or 

shoulders to minimize disturbance and so we don’t spread noxious weed seeds around the course. 

11. Your registration packet has a map in it.   Study it and get the route set in your mind.   There will be 

directional arrows and signs along the route, but if you get lost, we’ll have to come look for you.   We 

don’t mind…that’s what we do, but you might be a little embarrassed if we have to find you. 

12. You must have current a Green Sticker registration on your vehicle (unless it is a highway legal 

vehicle such as an on-road/off-road motorcycle). 
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